COMHAIRLE CONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

Monday, October 8th 2012

HEADED ITEM NO. 4 C) (1) 

REPORT OF THE MEETING OF THE 

TRANSPORTATION

  STRATEGIC POLICY COMMITTEE MEETING 

HELD ON THURSDAY 6th September, 2012

Present:
 Elected Members:
Councillor C. Brophy





Councillor E. Coburn




Councillor P. Cosgrave

Councillor A.M. Dermody

Councillor E. Tuffy 

Council Officials: 
Mr. T O’Grady, Senior Engineer.

Mr. A, O’Mullane, Senior Executive Engineer
Guests:
Mr. T Newton
Apologies for inability to attend were received from Cllr. E. Higgins, Cllr J. Lahart, Cllr W. Lavelle, Cllr T. Ridge, Mr. K. Farrell, Ms. N. Maher and Mr. M. Moran.

An Cathaoirleach, Councillor C. Brophy presided.

1.
Confirmation of Minutes
On the proposal of Mr. Tom Newton, seconded by Cllr. E. Tuffy, the Minutes of the meeting of the Transportation Strategic Policy Committee held on 17th May 2012 were CONFIRMED and APPROVED as a true record and signed by the Cathaoirleach.
2. Update on Intelligent Transport System.

A Report was presented by Mr. Scott Fennelly (I.T.S. Ireland)
The Councillors welcomed presentation and Cllr P. Cosgrave asked that ITS Ireland come back after their planned conference with an update, other queries raised were responded to by Mr. Scott Fennelly.

3. European Mobility Week 16-22nd September 2012
Mr. T. O’Grady, Senior Engineer updated the members on Mobility Week giving the background to the initiative and an update on events and activities planned during the course of the week. 
Following contributions from Mr. T. Newton, Cllr. C. Brophy, Cllr A.M. Dermody Mr. O’Grady responded and the report was  NOTED.
4. Salt Bin Policy for Residential Areas
Mr. T. O’Grady, Senior Engineer presented a report on the Salt Bin Pilot Scheme for Residential Areas.

Following contributions from Cllr. P. Cosgrave and Cllr. C. Brophy the committee recommended that 2 Bins extra per Electoral Area be provided at locations to be agreed at Area Committee meetings.
Mr. O’Grady responded and advised members that he would proceed on this basis and would bring suggested locations to each Area Committee for agreement.
5.
A.O.B.
a)The members requested that an item on HGV ban be included on the agenda for the next SPC

b) Mr. T. Newton requested that the RPA be asked to outline the position regarding the Fox & Geese Stop.
The meeting concluded at 6.50 p.m.

